
 

Town of Alexandria 

Minutes for Meeting August 27, 2019 

 
The Mayor and Board of Aldermen of the Town of Alexandria met for the regular monthly 

meeting on August 27, 2019 at 7:00 P.M.  The meeting was held in the conference room of 

Alexandria City Hall – DeKalb County, Tennessee. 

The council members in attendance were: Lloyd Dyer, Lynne Dickerson, Charlie Fraser, and 

Bridgette Rogers. Quorum established.   

Mayor Bennett Armstrong was present.  The meeting commenced with a prayer from Mr. Chris 

Combs and the pledge of allegiance.  

The meeting began with Mayor Armstrong requesting the minutes from the July 23, 2019 

meeting be reviewed.  Alderman Charlie Fraser made a motion to accept the minutes for July 23, 

2019 as presented.  Motion seconded by Alderman Lloyd Dyer. Alderman Bridgette Rogers 

abstained from voting as she had not read the minutes.  Motion passed.    

Mayor Armstrong opened the floor for citizen’s comments. Mr. Mike McMillian asked about the 

sidewalk repairs in front of his building.  Mayor Armstrong turned the question over to the Town 

Engineer, Jerry Warren. Mr. Warren stated that the sidewalk is currently being used as a bridge.  

He presented a drawing of a small box bridge with specs to replace the sidewalk. We currently 

have one contractor looking to give the town a bid for repair. 

DEPARTMENT MONTHLY REPORTS 

Attorney Vester Parsley arrived at the meeting at approximately 7:15pm. 

Water Report both Mr. Rich Potter and Mr. Brian Grisham were not present.  Mrs. Elizabeth 

Tetlow, CMFO, stated that Mr. Grisham had fixed a leak this month in an unused service line 

that runs into Volunteer Park off the ten (10) inch main.  The leak was in an area that was 

overgrown and the water had blown a hole in the ground and was running into the creek. 

Approximate water loss was about sixty thousand (60,000) gallons per week.  Vice Mayor Lloyd 

Dyer discussed the sewer lab equipment and the Certified Lab, as well as the inventory process 

for the equipment.  

Police report was presented by Chief Chris Russell; see attachment A.  Motion was made by 

Alderman Fraser to accept the Police report.  Alderman Dickerson seconded the motion.   

Motion passed unopposed.  

Fire report was presented by Fire Chief Brian Partridge; see attachment B.  Motion was made by 

Alderman Dyer to accept the fire report as presented.  Alderman Fraser seconded the motion. 

Motion passed unopposed. 

Streets report was presented by Mayor Armstrong; see attachment C.  Total spent was four 

hundred thirty-one dollars and seventy-two cents ($432.72). Alderman Fraser made a motion to 

accept the report as presented.  Motion seconded by Alderman Dickerson.  Motion passed 

unopposed.   

Financial report was presented by Mrs. Elizabeth Tetlow, CMFO.  Mrs. Tetlow went over the 

Water and Sewer Fund and General Fund; see attachment D.  She reminded the Board that the 

Budget Report currently does not include payments on principle and interest. Alderman Fraser 

made a motion to accept the financial report as presented.  Motion seconded by Alderman 

Rogers.  Motion passed unopposed.   

Engineer Report was presented by Jerry Warren, Town Engineer.  Mr. Warren requested that the 

Sewer Ordinance be considered and have first reading tonight.   



Attorney report was presented by Attorney Vester Parsley.  Attorney Parsley read Sewer 

Ordinance 2019-1 Amending Codes Section 18-204. Mayor Armstrong requested a roll-call vote. 

Dyer – Aye  

Dickerson – Aye  

Frasier – Aye  

Rogers – Aye 

Motion passed. 

Attorney Parsley presented the Automatic Response of EMS Services between DeKalb County 

and the Town of Alexandria. It specifies the dispatch severity and requirements within the five 

(5) mile radius; see attachment E.  Alderman Fraser made a motion to accept and sign the 

Automatic Response.  Alderman Dyer seconded the motion.  Motion passed unopposed. 

Attorney Parsley reviewed the Blue Cross Blue Shield Healthy Places Park Grant legal 

documents.  He explained what the contract covers should the Town of Alexandria receive the 

grant.  Alderman Dyer made a motion to accept the Attorney’s Report.  Alderman Frasier 

seconded the motion.  Motion passed unopposed. 

Mayor’s report was presented Mayor Armstrong.  Discussion was held concerning BCBS 

application.  Alderman Fraser made a motion to accept the Mayor’s Report.  Alderman Dyer 

seconded the motion.  Motion passed unopposed. 

OLD BUSINESS 

Storm Drain Damage/Sidewalk Hole – Discussion was held concerning the process once the cost 

of the project known.      

Old Timers Day – Alderman Rogers reported that she had spoken to Matt Boss, he stated that the 

Old Timers bank account was originally set and earmarked for beautification of the Town 

Square. Discussion was held concerning the vendors and setup. 

Alderman Rogers addressed the Board as to their thoughts on having Trunk or Treat this year.  

Discussion was held as to the timing.  The Fire Department will be grilling hot dogs on 

Halloween at the Fire Station.   

NEW BUSINESS  

Certification Completion – Mrs. Tetlow, CMFO completed her Certification courses as of 

August 22, 2019.  In addition to her Certified Municipal Finance Officer training she also 

completed her State of Tennessee Municipal Clerk and Recorder Certification.   

Park Gate – Chief Russell addressed the Board concerning the need for a gate to be installed at 

the park entrance at City Park.  The estimate on installing a gate is two thousand and two 

hundred dollars ($2200.00).  Chief Russell stated that the Town would be partnering with the 

Fair Board and/or Lions Club to pay half.  Alderman Rogers made a motion to pay half of the 

cost of installing the gate out of fund balance.  Alderman Dyer seconded the motion.  Motion 

passed unopposed. 

Culvert on Locust – Mr. Christopher Combs, Street Department employee, explained the issue 

concerning the debris in the culvert.  Discussion was held and the issue tabled awaiting further 

information. 

Mr. Jerry Warren addressed the Board concerning a Rural Development 95/5 grant that awards 

up to forty-five thousand dollars ($45,000) for infrastructure planning.  Mayor Armstrong and 

Mr. Warren discussed the grant and required match from the town.  Alderman Fraser made a 

motion to allow Mr. Warren to apply for the grant on behalf of the Town.  Alderman Dickerson 

seconded the motion.  Motion passed unopposed.   

Old City Hall – Chief Partridge addressed the Board concerning the use of the Old City Hall.  It 

is currently being used only for storage since the insurance company advised us that it would no 



longer be insured as of July 1, 2020. Discussion was held concerning the current use.  Discussion 

tabled.  

Alderman Fraser made a motion to adjourn. Alderman Dyer seconded the motion.  Motion 

passed.  

 

MAYOR_____________________________________ 

 

ATTESTED___________________________________ 

 

RECORDER__________________________________ 
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